Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to remind you of the major issues we have been experiencing with parking on the school site, which is putting our children at risk. Following recent complaints from neighbours and parents, we would like to remind everyone of the importance of assisting us to keep everyone at Rhyl High School as safe as possible:

Please refrain from driving into the school car park at peak times (8.20am – 8.45am & 2.30pm – 3pm). If this is not possible, please only park in the designated parking bays within the school or leisure centre car parks and **do not park** in or behind the disabled bays, on the paved areas or within the Ysgol Tir Morfa Taxi/Minibus area.

Please <u>do not</u> park in or block the disabled parking bays. We have a number of disabled parents/students, staff and visitors, who need access to this area at all times. Please be reminded it is a traffic offence to park in a disabled bay without displaying a valid blue badge. Persons seen to be parking in the disabled bays with no valid blue badge will be asked to move.

Please be considerate of our near neighbours, who are on the direct roads or path links (Larkmount Road/ Pendyffryn Road/Grange Road) and <u>do not</u> park in front of their driveways.

To keep our children safe, we will be asking people to move their vehicles, if they are parked inappropriately. Please respect our staff who are trying to keep our children safe.

Can we also ask that parents remind their children of road safety and how they should be making use of appropriate zebra crossings and pedestrian footpaths around the school. We have received a number of complaints about children running across the roads and not paying attention to traffic.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs RK Phillips

Amenities Manager – Responsible for Health & Safety